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How is your encounter with Jesus, Holy week, He is Risen , Hallelujah!! Right into DIvine Mercy Sunday. 
What a divine time of year. We are so blessed as Catholics to know God’s presence in the Eucharist and 
have His great Mercy. I pray and hope you are fully engaged in your Call to an Encounter with Jesus. You 
are “Pilgrims of Hope” on the journey towards eternal life in heaven. May God bless and inspire you on 
your journey. 

It is nice not to have much to report. I am so looking forward to sitting back and enjoying the Convention 
without many duties. Annette has the task of pulling together a very nice program for the Convention. She 
has hit the ground running and is doing a great job. . Susan Porter also has taken on a great task. We are 
blessed to have them at the helm. I'd like to thank them for all their hard work.  

My tasks are small I don’t have much to report at this time. The seating charts are arranged, the re-
commitment ceremony is in hand , and the social planned. Easy in comparison to their tasks. My next 
next task will be activating the nomination committee to find candidates to fill the slate of officers for 
2026-2028. Be willing and ready to say “yes” to the blessings you receive while serving on the DCCW 
Board.  

Have a blessed Easter Season and 2025 Convention. 

               

Jesus, I trust in you! 


